
Respect: Be  Thoughtful 

Integrity: Do the Right Thing 

Excellence: Do your very best 

Responsibility: Be in charge of 

yourself 

Newsletter 
Term 4 Week 8 21st November 2023 

 
 
  
November 24th—School Captains Pancake Day 
    28th—Swimming Ballarat 
    30th—Science Day—Ballarat 
December 5th—Swimming Ballarat (Last session) 
    6th—School Council Dinner Meeting 6pm  
     (Springs Hotel)  
    7th—Grade 6 Graduation Dinner 5.30pm Staff &  
     Students Springs Hotel 
    7th—Grade 6 Graduation speeches and       
     presentation 7 pm at school 
    8th—Grade 6 Celebration Day 
    11th—Celebration of Learning Day 2.15pm-5pm 
    12th—Statewide Transition/Orientation day 
    13th—Whole School End of Year Celebration Day 

Waubra Primary School’s Vision 

To develop academically and socially confident students in an engaging 

learning environment, where they are inspired to reach their full potential. 



ICY POLES 

JSC will be selling Icy poles on Tuesdays for $1.00 starting on the 17th of October. 

FORMS DUE BACK 

• Science Day Excursion Form  (No later than Mon 27th Nov) 

• Grade 6 Celebration Day (No later than Monday 4th Dec) 

SCHOOL CAPTAINS—Pancake Breakfast 

School Captains are organising a whole school FREE pancake breakfast to celebrate the student’s 

and families  efforts towards our fundraising for the year. The breakfast will be on Friday 23rd of 

November at 9am. 

STATEWIDE TRANSITION/ORIENTATION DAY 

We will be welcoming eight new Foundation students and their families to our school. The day 

will begin with a whole school assembly, following this students will spend until 1.30pm in their 

grades for 2024. Grade 6 students will be spending the day at their chosen Secondary School. 

Students will be advised of their 2024 classes when they are finalised very soon. 

SUNSMART 

Waubra Primary School is a Sun Smart School during Term 4  we encourage parents to apply sun-

screen to their child/children prior to coming to school each day. Children will be encouraged to 

reapply sunscreen throughout the day. All students are expected to wear a broad brimmed 

school hat. See our Sun Protection Policy 

https://www.waubps.vic.edu.au/uploaded_files/media/sunprotectionpolicytemplatedecember2022.pdf


Molly Arvidson 

For demonstrating our school value of  Excellence by: 

Completing her best piece of writing EVER, during last weeks 
cold write. You wrote a recount all on your own, by sounding 
out the words and attempting all spelling, even if you weren’t 
sure. You were then able to read the recount to the whole class 
and work with the teacher to edit and up-level as required. We 
are very proud of you, Molly!  

Awarded by Tim 

Tom Arvidson 

For demonstrating our school value of  Excellence by: 

By approaching our big write session this week with confi-
dence and focus. Tom, you settled into writing your recount 
with a positive determination! Your handwriting style contin-
ues to be neat which allows me to really enjoy your creative 
and cleverly written recount! Well done, Tom! 

Awarded by Ms Mester 

Angus Fettes 

For demonstrating our school value of  Excellence by: 

Making some excellent spelling attempts during his cold write 
last week. Recently Angus has been working hard to build sen-
tences in writing tasks, and it was great to see his success when 
he was challenged with an independent task. It was great to see 
Angus confident in his writing and proud of what he produced. 
Awesome work, Angus! 

Awarded by Mr Barrett 

Term 4 Week 6 2023 



Ashley Goodman 

 Emmett Duff & Khloe Fettes 

Term 4 Week 6 2023 



Alleah Duff 

For demonstrating our school value of  Integrity by: 

Working very hard during class time this week and making sure 
you are giving your best effort towards all tasks. You have made 
some great progress throughout Semester 2 Alleah and should 
be very proud of yourself. 

Awarded By Tim 

 

 

Georgie Koros 

For demonstrating our school value of  Integrity by: 

Having the courage to listen! Georgie, Your ability to take on 
feedback and willingness  to keep learning shows what an 
amazing person you are! You were fantastic during our transi-
tion session, your kind, caring and respectful nature really 
shone! I hope you keep looking for leadership opportunities 
next year! 

Awarded by Ms Mester 

Jack Soulsby 

For demonstrating our school value of  Integrity by: 

Jack has made great progress this term when working on his 
stamina for learning. It has been great to see Jack’s effort in the 
classroom, he has been checking his reading in independent 
sessions and using his reading skills to help his writing in all 
writing sessions including Big Write. Amazing work Jack! 

Awarded By Mr Barrett 

Term 4 Week 7 2023 



Cullen Martin 

 Grace Molloy & Maggie Bourke  

Term 4 Week 7 2023 



Welcome to week 8. We are well and truly in the back half of the term, with plenty of assessment 

and learning still going on. With our upcoming Celebration of Learning Exhibition on Monday 11th 

December, all families are invited to come along and have a look at the wonderful work completed 

by our students. Thanks to Ms Hurse for her hard work in organising this event. 

Next Thursday our whole school is off to Australian Catholic University for our Science Day. This will 

be an incredible experience. The day will include a provided lunch and morning tea. Thanks to Jayne 

Briody for all of her hard work organising this day. 

SCHOOL CAPTAINS PANCAKE BREAKFAST—Change of Day—FRIDAY 24TH NOVEMBER 

On FRIDAY 24TH NOVEMBER, our School Captain’s Nelly and Georgie will host our first ever School 

Captains Pancake Breakfast. This event will be free to all students with our Captains and other stu-

dent leaders preparing, cooking and serving up pancakes for the whole school. Thanks to Nelly and 

Georgie for their preparation. I can’t wait for a Pancake on FRIDAY. 

GRADE 6 GRADUATION 

Thursday 7th December will be our Grade 6 Graduation. The students have chosen to enjoy a meal 

with Waubra PS staff at The Springs from 5:30pm. They will then make their way to school where we 

will host the graduation ceremony at 7:00pm. As we are not catering for the graduation ceremony, 

there is no limit to guests at this stage. We do ask that families don't go over the top, taking into ac-

count the size of the  space. 

2024 STAFFING 

I am pleased to inform our community of our classroom structure for 2024. Our 3 classrooms and 

their teachers will consist of: 

4/5/6—Ms Hurse 

2/3/4—Tim 

F/1—Ms Mester (TBC) - We are currently waiting on direction from DET regarding Ms Hepburn’s ap-

pointment at Natte Yallock PS for 2024. As soon as I am informed, I will inform the community. We 

will then be able to confirm our final classroom teacher.  

2024 BEFORE AND AFTERSCHOOL CARE 

Thank you to all of our families who have completed the survey. The results are positive. The feed-

back is also a great way to build a better service for our school community. I can confirm that this is 

100% happening. We have a lot of work to do in the next 4 weeks but I am looking forward to having 

this service up and running for our 2024 school year. If you haven’t completed the survey and need 

to, jump on the link sent out on Compass last week and complete the survey. 

 

 



GRADE 5 FISHING KITS 

Minister for Outdoor Recreation Sonya Kilkenny has announced 60,000 kits will be made available to 

grade five primary students in more than 1,900 Victorian schools later this year. 

The kits will set families up with everything they need to wet a line including a fishing rod and reel, 

line, tackle box, some tackle and a Kids’ Guide to Fishing that includes information and links to edu-

cational resources to learn the basics such as fishing safety, knots and rigs. 

The kits will help youngsters get active, learn about the aquatic environment and have fun in the 

great outdoors whether they be down the coast, on Port Phillip Bay or by a river in regional Victoria. 

Last week we received our fishing kits, and as you can see, our anglers are excited to throw a line in. 

 

 

 

 

 

Principal  - Kane Tolliday 

 



Our F/1’s continue to amaze us with handwriting skills and work on 

letter formation. It has been a big focus for us this term and all our 

kids have been producing some excellent work.  

 

They continue to build their skills to add and subtract numbers and 

have developed some great skills to measure objects informally to 

compare their mass.  

 

The junior cohort continues to represent our school brilliantly at 

swimming and  we will certainly miss the gymnastics moving for-

ward.  





Up Coming events! 

20/11/23 Wonder Movie Day for 

Grade 5&6 

7/12/23 Grade 6 Graduation 

8/12/23 Grade 6 Celebration Day 

12/12/23 Statewide Grade up Day 

13/12/23 Whole School Celebration 

Day 

Writing! 

We having working on lot’s writing pieces , showing off our talents 
during Cold Writes, Recounts and poems! During our writing time 
we have been creating a recount that has a historical setting of 

our choice and a fictional character. Here are some excerpts from 
our stories.  

Science! 

Williams Windmill has been an inspiring example 
of using science to solve problems in our lives. 

William created a windmill out of scraps to water 
his family’s crops during a famine! We have also 
been investigating how electrical energy can be 

formed from a variety of renewable energy 
sources, such as biomass and wave movements! 





Wraps & Rolls 
Wednesday Lunch 

$4.00 

  

Orders in by Tuesdays Starts 18th October 

Icy  Poles 
Tuesdays $1.00 



Warm up for Winter 

Get your WPS Beanie! 

They are available to purchase from 

the office for $15.00. Or alternatively 

send money in an envelope marked 

“Beanie” and your child's name. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Sports Tops are  

Available from the Office 

    $30.00 

JSC FUNDRAISER 










